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“Believe and Achieve with all your Heart” 

Miss all of you! Virtual hugs from 
me to you. 

We had our third virtual ESA 
Happy Hat Hour. It was fun to see 
the different hats that people 
were wearing and talking with 
everyone. You can even call in on 
the phone and join in on the 
conversations. Come join the fun 
on the next Happy Hour. 

The ESA year is coming to a close and we have Believed with 
all our hearts and Achieved with all our might. It is amazing the 

time and efforts that all of you have given to others. Thank you from the bottom 
of my heart. It has been a privilege to serve as the Arizona State President. It will 
be awesome to celebrate our accomplishments at the State Convention in 
September of 2020. It is going to be a fun time and we will “Let the good times 
roll”. 

Please make sure to send in your President’s packets. One part of the President’s 
packets is updating your ESA chapter information for the upcoming year. Having 
updated chapter roster information is important to have when the new roster 
chairperson has to put together the new rosters this summer. 

We still need a host chapter for the January 2021 Council meeting. Please email or 
call me or Shari Stapleton-Smith and let us know if your chapter can host this 
meeting. 
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Don’t forget to turn in your year-end reports. It is helpful for the next person that 
will be doing that position. Shari Stapleton-Smith I will have your year-end report 
in hard copy and on a memory stick. 

Thank you to all the Executive board members, appointed board members, 
Advisory board members and advisors and all the ESA membership. YOU all rock! I 
blessed and grateful to have all of you in my life. 

Congratulations to Shari Stapleton-Smith and the newly elected Executive council 
board. Look forward to working with all of you in the upcoming year. 

See you all soon. Love and hugs to you all! 
Please email at pkmadrid@cox.net or call me at (520) 747-2646 and let me know 
if you have any questions.   Always here to help!    

Karen Madrid 
Arizona Council ESA State President 2019-2020 
“Believe and Achieve with all your Heart” 

mailto:pkmadrid@cox.net
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y dear sisters and brothers in ESA, 

ell, here we are at the end of another ESA year. I’m 
eeling a little sad about that, the year ended so unusually, 
nd I miss you all. AND I’m very excited about our upcoming 
ear and working with all of you on the new and improved Arizona State Council.  

AUSES FOR CELEBRATION!!! 
e added 11 new members to our Council this year! If we’re not growing, we’re 

ying, that’s the unpleasant truth. We ALL need to break out of our habits and 
ommit to growth if we’re going to be successful.  Luckily, we will have Patti Gale 
o lead us in that endeavor next year.   

e had a good response to our MEMBER SURVEY – more cause for celebration.  
he members of the Executive Board Team need your input to help make our 
tate Council better than ever so If you haven’t taken the survey yet or want to 
dd any thoughts to your original ones, please take a moment to do so. 
ttps://forms.gle/xik6SBtSFsJkPYW19 .   You can also call or email me with your 
houghts and ideas; I’d love to chat with you. 

e’ve had a lot of fun on our Happy Hour Zoom calls. These will be continuing; it 
as turned out to be a great way to get to know members better and make 
onnections.  Consider joining us, we’d LOVE to see your face.  You don’t have to 
oin with video, you can just call on your phone if you like.  

EMINDER - Don’t Forget: Send me your Year End Reports so I can distribute 
hem to the incoming Appointed Board please.  Send them electronically – you 
hould already have them as a Word document.  

his Summer – What’s happening for IC activities?  
. Voting for IC Officers:  As you know, IC will be conducting their elections 
lectronically and everyone gets a vote. I have sent everyone’s email information 
o IC so they can send you your ballot. In this newsletter is the information about 

https://forms.gle/xik6SBtSFsJkPYW19
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the candidates and we’ll have a special Zoom call to discuss the candidates that 
you are welcome to join.  We’ll have folks on the call who know the candidates 
and can share their insights. Watch for information about this call. You should be 
receiving an email from IC on July 1 with instructions on voting. 

2. IC 2020 Convention: July 17th and 18th
This year's International Council Convention is going virtual and is open to all ESA 
members free of charge. (Trivia Night does have a $20 charge).  The Trivia Night 
Team has tested doing Trivia virtually and they all had a lot of fun so put together 
a team and register!  

Here is the link to register for activities online for the 2020 Convention.  
https://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/ICConvention    This link takes you to a page 
on the IC Website that has an agenda for activities.  YOU MUST REGISTER IN 
ORDER TO GET THE INFORMATION YOU NEED TO JOIN THE ACTIVITIES!

If you haven’t tried the Zoom Happy Hour, please consider doing so, we’d all 
love to see your face and/or hear your voice, we miss you!!!!  You can either 
video in or just use your phone and call in.  We’ve had about 12 – 15 people 
every week on our calls and we are getting to know each other better and 
laughing a lot.

Join us for an ESA State Council ZOOM
Video Happy Hour

Watch for the Ocotillo Express for details.

If you're not sure about how to use Zoom, feel free to let me know, we can set up 
a practice time.  Roxanne and I did one and it worked out well.  

If you’d prefer to take the survey on paper, just let me know via email at 

shari.stapleton.smith@gmail.com or call me at 831-227-3880 and I’ll send you 

one.  

Yours in service,  

Shari Stapleton-Smith 
Incoming Arizona Council President 2020-2021 

https://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/ICConvention
mailto:shari.stapleton.smith@gmail.com
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etings Everyone. 
ope that you are all safe and well. I can’t wait to see you all 
n. 

a recent email it was announced that we will be changing the 
te of the Arizona State Convention to September 19th and 
th. The Convention will still be in Casa Grande at the same 
tel.  

we are moving forward with the planning of this event let, me 
re with you what we know so far…. All State Awards will be 

nounced, and certificates given out at State Convention. Also, 
 will be having installation of officers and a banquet Saturday night. So, what 
e would you like to have included in this slightly modified State Convention? 
ase feel free to contact me with any ideas and suggestions.  

Take care and stay safe  

Patti Gale 



6 



7 



8 



9 



10 



11 

Join ESA members on Mondays at 8am Arizona time for a weekly video chat! We'll 
talk all things ESA, how we're staying sane while staying at home, and even 
include some fun activities that you can do from the comfort of your own space. 

Each week will be different and may even have some special guests joining us on 
occasion. 

Use this link https://epsilonsigmaalpha.org/ESAcoffeechat to sign up for the "ESA 
Coffee Chat" email list. Each week we will send out an email reminder with the 
link to join the video call. 

https://epsilonsigmaalpha.org/ESAcoffeechat
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IC Coffee Chat Mondays – there’s a couple AZ members who join in, including new member 

Paula whom we got to sing Happy Birthday to via Zoom!  



P
S

ictures from Arizona Council Happy Hour  
13 

ee any familiar faces?
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ESA Strong! Special Bulletin 

Hi to all my ESA brothers and sisters, 

What a year! It’s been a challenge for everyone and we have missed not seeing 
each other. 

I have enjoyed serving as the Foundation Counselor for AZ this year. Karen, thank 
you so much for this appointment. It has been fun and a different year. I have 
certificates that will be given at the Awards luncheon at our September 
convention. 

I want to thank everyone for supporting the ESA Foundation this year. Thanks for 
buying raffle tickets, thanks for donations of gift cards and thanks for paying your 
dues on time. IC convention has been cancelled, but the Foundation is working on 
doing a fun activity online with the raffle items the states were donating for the 
Fund Fest. 

ESA Foundation Annual Meeting will be held as a “virtual meeting” on Saturday, 
July 25, 2020 from 11:00 AM – 1:00 PM Mountain Time.  (10:00 AM Pacific, 12:00 
Noon Central and 1:00 PM Eastern) RSVP Required by July 19th!  Here is the link.  
https://tinyurl.com/yb33yekc

During the Annual Meeting, we will have an opportunity to celebrate 50 years of 
the ESA Foundation and invite you to BYOT (Bring Your Own Treat).  Some people 
celebrate with cookies, cupcakes or maybe a glass of wine so please BYOT in 
whatever form you prefer. 

We also want to remind everyone that you will be receiving an email through 
Election Runner which will be sent on June 22 for you to vote for two (2) new 
directors.  You will have one week to cast your vote.  Again, this email may land in 
your spam folder so please check there if necessary.  If you do not receive it by 

https://tinyurl.com/yb33yekc
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June 24, please contact Ann Southall at asouth_51@yahoo.com .  The resumes of 
the three candidates were published in the Spring ESA Foundation Newsletter and 
are available on the website. Show your support to the ESA Foundation by casting 
your vote this year. 

If you have questions, please feel free to contact me 
Rosalee Echele, Chairman 
ESA Foundation 
Rosalee.echele@hotmail.com 

Congratulations to Alicia Lugar, for receiving both the 
AZ Council Endowment and the AZ Council Sunshine 
Fund Endowment. Alicia is the daughter of Colleen and 
is studying for her BSN in nursing. Alicia, we are proud 
of you! 

Have a safe summer and I look forward to seeing 
everyone in September. 
Stay Strong, everyone. 

Jacqui Smith 
ESA Foundation 

mailto:asouth_51@yahoo.com
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reetings ESA sisters from sunny Sierra Vista! I hope 
veryone is staying safe, healthy, and sane during this shelter 

n place period, sane being the operative word. J  
e want your photos! Please peruse your phone and send 

ny ESA photos (with captions of who is in the picture and 
he event) to Karen’s daughter, Theresa Earls. Email is 
hoo.com. We would like to chronicle this year, as whacky as 
 Many thanks!-Kathy Riebock 

g to be selling these special edition ESA book totes to help 
rities.  Made by our Chapter Sister Barb Daher, they are $10 

te to you, or bring it to our meeting in May. If you would 
 you know what the extra will be for postage. 

uger if you would like to purchase one at 

Heavy duty cotton tote.  Holds up to 35 
pounds.  13" drop handle; 
measures 16.5" X 15" 
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Eta Gamma 
Hi Everyone!
We would like to share with Arizona Eta Gamma’s goodbye to our Cristol.  She is 
on her way back home to New York as I type this... 

We did a Kona Kurb side salute.  Many of the chapter members along with the St. 
Jude office staff joined in our drive by and we then parked and was served Kona 
Shaved  Ice by our Miss Emily thanks to Stacy’s Kona Ice truck!! 

Cristol will be missed, but I am sure her family will keep her very busy.  She is 
planning to see us in September if all goes well. 

Thanks to all of you who sent her cards and made calls 
to her.  
See many of you in September. 

Hugs from a distance. 
Deana 

From Cristol Peppenelli To her Eta Gamma Chapter 

I cannot express how much I appreciated all of u for my 
safe travel parade. I had only happy tears as it was such 
a surprise!  

Thank you Stacy and Emily for the Kona truck. My cone was delicious never had 
one before.  

I will miss u all dearly, Stacy u will have to find another 
person to get in trouble with. Lol, I will try to make r 
Sept meeting, can’t get rid of me that easy!  

Cristol    
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D BOARD POSITION NAME CHAPTER 
ates  Donna Ort Alpha Nu 

blicity/Social Media April Aguiñaga Delta Pi 

Jeff Goldberg Gamma Tau 

Wendy Williams Alpha Omicron 

 Arms/Greeters Co-Chairs  Fran Gale 
Gamma 
Gamma 

Barbara Nelson Beta Gamma 

hairs Lari Anne Gose Alpha Kappa 

Mindy Udall Alpha Kappa 

-Chairs  Laury Watson Eta Pi 

Jackie Thompson Eta Pi 

Suzanne Godard Alpha Chi 

ress Carol Caldwell Beta Zeta 

ok Co-Chairs Jackie Thompson Eta Pi 

Shelley Guerrero Eta Pi 

 the Year Co-Chairs Julie Bartanen Alpha Kappa 

Kathy Riebock Alpha Chi 

roes Co-Chairs Janice Shaproski Beta Gamma 

Kendra Sabol Beta Gamma 

Paula Fisher Beta Gamma 

 Donna McAvoy Beta Gamma 

ator Wendy Williams Alpha Omicron 

cretary Jacqui Smith Eta Pi 

tion Jacqui Smith Eta Pi 

irector/Workshop Coordinator  Suzanne Godard Alpha Chi 

 - Tucson Chris Goldberg Beta Kappa 

 - Phoenix Ann Jaccaud Alpha Omicron 

ing Secretary Jan Vinson Alpha Omicron 



Convention Chairs TBA Eta Pi 

Co-Chaplains Patricia Gale Alpha Chi 

Louanne Stephens Beta Gamma 

Bulletin Editor April Aguiñaga Delta Pi 

Awards Shirley Albertson MAL 

Auditor Suzanne Godard Alpha Chi 

Association of the Arts Colleen Luger Beta Gamma 

Hello,  

Hello and hope everyone is doing w safe. This has been a unique 
year for us and I am so proud of ho
accomplished in this very uncertain

I know that by now you would hav
You will have to wait just a bit long
hosts our St Jude total reveal! I kno
accomplished this year. I know tha
by how much you all did to make t
ell and staying 
20 

w we persevered and continued to get things 
 time. 

e seen our 2019-2020 Arizona total for St Jude. 
er as this reveal will take place in July when IC 
w you will be proud of what Arizona 

t Wendy and I are both excited and really awed 
his year a success! 
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I want to take this opportunity to thank President Karen for this appointment. 
This has always been one of my favorite 
appointments and probably the one I can hardly 
refuse if asked! Karen, I know how much St Jude 
means to you and it was an honor to hold this 
appointment during your year as President. 

Besides giving me this appointment, Karen gave me 
the best Co-Coordinator in Wendy Williams. Wendy, 
thank you for all your support, encouragement, 
enthusiasm and passion. It was a pleasure working 
with you this year and words cannot tell you how 
much I appreciated all you did for St Jude with me. 

Now, we did not reach all the goals we set out at the beginning of the year, but 
we did make strides and that is all I could have asked. To all the chapters who 
participated in the many ALSAC events this year, thank you. You were critical in 
our being able to achieve the amazing total you will see in July. We asked that 
every chapter do a booked event for St Jude for a cash donation, we may not have 
reached 100% but I was so excited to see the chapters that did do a booked event 
and in some cases their first booked event! I, along with Wendy, will be providing 
details on both the ALSAC event and Booked Event results at the September 
meeting. 

In closing Wendy and I wish you all a safe and healthy summer and look forward 
to seeing you in September! And once again Arizona, for all you do for St Jude 
Children’s Research Hospital 

Cyndi and Wendy 
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provement-tips.comLooking for some puzzles to keep 
site provides ones you can do online or print out.  I’ve 

https://www.memory-improvement-tips.com/easy-printable-crossword-puzzles.html
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Date Event & Location
IC International Convention 
– July 17-18, 2020 

Virtual – register at 
https://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/ICConv
ention   This link takes you to a page on the 
IC Website that has an agenda for activities.  
YOU MUST REGISTER IN ORDER TO GET THE 
INFORMATION YOU NEED TO JOIN THE 
ACTIVITIES. 

Arizona State Council 77th

Convention  
September 19 & 20, 2020  

Hosted by Alpha Chi 
Holiday Inn Hotel Casa Grande 
777 N Pinal Ave, Casa Grande AZ 85122

November Council Meeting 
November 15, 2020

Hosted by Beta Kappa

January Council Meeting 
January 17, 2021

https://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/ICConvention
https://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/ICConvention
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http://www.facebook.com/ArizonaESA
You do need to have your own Facebook account to see our page.  If 
you like our page you will see notifications and updates on your own 
feed.  

Here is the Arizona Council website  http://azcouncilesa.com
If you need a login and password please reach out to me. 

Here are all the ways to reach me.  
April Aguiñaga 
15602 N. 59th Lane 
Glendale, AZ 85306 

april_aguinaga@hotmail.com 
602-904-1530 

April Council Meeting 
April 18, 2021

Hosted by Beta Gamma

Arizona State Council 78th 
Convention 
June 4-6, 2021 

Hosted by Eta Pi 

http://www.facebook.com/ArizonaESA
http://azcouncilesa.com/

